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Trainers were informed and discussions were held on the new terms for specific feature 

races for the upcoming season. Explanations were given to them during a meeting at the 

Horse Racing Division this Monday 28th February, 2022. The Head, Wayne Wood, the 

handicapper, Mahendher Subramaniyam, and the stipe, Deanthan Moodley, represented 

the Horse Racing Division, while Jean Marc Halbwachs was the Spokesperson for the 

Mauritius Turf Club Sports and Leisure. 

 

Apart from interactions with the trainers, the handicapper explained the intricacies of the 

terms for such races and there was an overwhelming acceptance to the same creating a 

level playing field. 
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